
On January 1st, 2023, Stroudsburg Borough will begin implementation of a new Solid 

Waste Ordinance.  Passed in 2021, this Ordinance requires the Borough to hire a single 

hauler for all residential trash collection within the municipality.  Beginning January 1st, 

2023, all residences with four or less units/apartments will be required to use the trash 

hauler contracted by the Borough.  Apartment complexes of more than four units, and all 

commercial properties, are not affected by this Ordinance and will continue to use a trash 

hauler of their choosing. 
 

The intent of this ordinance is to ensure consistent and efficient removal of all waste from 

the Borough, resulting in a cleaner and safer community.  It also hopes to bring reduced 

costs for residents through economy of scale by contracting one hauler for all residences in 

the Borough.      
 

Residences will be able to choose either a 32, 64 or 96-Gallon trash container for            

collection.  Also, each residence will be able to dispose of one large bulk item weekly at no      

additional charge.  Additional bags for trash disposal will also be available, as needed.  
      

Twin Boroughs Recycling will continue to provide curbside recycling pick-up and recycling 

services to all residential customers in Stroudsburg.   
 

Solid Waste User Collection Fees will be 

paid annually to the Borough.  Owner-

occupied residents who demonstrate  

eligibility based on federal income 

guidelines as outlined in the Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG)      

Program may apply for an extension to 

pay the fee in three installments over a 

period of 180 days.   (Continued on Back)  
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(Continued from Front) Borough Council plans 

on approving a trash hauler this summer.  

During September, a fee schedule for     

collection will be approved and published.   
 

Thank you in advance for your patience 

and consideration during this complex 

transition for Stroudsburg Borough. 
 

The Borough’s new Solid Waste Ordinance 

can be found online at: 

https://ecode360.com/38100541   

For any additional questions, please      
contact the Stroudsburg Borough Office:  

New Solid Waste Ordinance 

• Becomes effective January 1, 2023 

• All residential properties with four or less 

units are required to participate. 

• Mandatory recycling service will continue to 

be provided by Twin Boroughs Recycling.    

• Multiple sizes of trash containers will be    

available. 

• Service includes the disposal of one bulk 

item weekly. 

• Fee Schedule will be published in late    

summer or early fall. 

• Be sure not to sign a contract with your  

current trash hauler that goes beyond      

December 31, 2022!  
Phone: (570) 421-5444 

Email  lkopp@stroudsburgboro.com 


